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This policy is written in conjunction with the Education and Inspection Act 2006 and the non-statutory guidance from the Department of Education 2011.

School staff have a legal power to use reasonable force to either control or restrain pupils.  Wherever possible it should be avoided by defusing potential aggression.  When force is necessary, it must be reasonable and in proportion to the circumstances.  Reasonable force covers a broad range of actions but is usually

1.	control – passive physical contact e.g. blocking a pupil’s path or active physical contact e.g. leading a pupil by the arm out of a classroom.
2.	restraint – to hold a pupil back physically or to bring a pupil under control, typically used in more extreme circumstances.
3.	wheelchairs – within Hebden Green it could also include staff forcibly manoeuvring wheelchairs to prevent harm.

Reasonable force can be used to prevent pupils from hurting themselves and others; from damaging property or from causing disorder.  The use reasonable force will usually be described in an individual’s behaviour plan and would involve senior staff but any member of staff has the power to use reasonable force when necessary; the decision is down to the professional judgement of the staff member.

Strategies to use with pupils will depend on the individual pupil and their needs.  These can be carried out singly, in pairs or threes as necessary.  They would include interposing between pupils, blocking pupils paths, passive holds, wrist grabs, elbow tucks; figure of 4 holds and the wrap.

Three techniques have unacceptable risk and should not be used with pupils.

1.	The seated double embrace – a child bending forward in the seating position.
2.	The double basket hold – holding arms across the chest.
3.	The nose distraction technique – sharp upward jab under the nose.

Force should not be used as a punishment.

If a member of staff needs to use force within school, the incident should be reported as soon as possible to the Headteacher or Deputy Head/ AsistantTeacher.

Any staff involved in such an incident should be given support and time to debrief after any incident.
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